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	Meeting:
	Breadalbane Academy Parent Council (BAPC) 

	Date & Time:
	Wednesday 2nd December 2020, 6:30pm

	Location:
	Virtual meeting hosted on Zoom platform

	Attendance:

Apologies:
	J.Devine (JD), K.Gatehouse, L.Libreri, V. Marshall, R.Munro

J. O’Flynn (Chair), A.Pointer (Vice-Chair), T.Pringle (Treasurer),
Cllr J.Duff

Cllr X McDade, K Wright
	Action

	1)
2)

3)
4)
5)
6)

	J. O’Flynn as Chair welcomed the room and thanked all for coming.
Previous Minutes were taken as read and approved. They are available on the Breadalbane parents’ website (breadalbaneparents.com).

Headteacher Report

JD presented his report and slides will be made available after the meeting on the Breadalbane parents’ website. Key points included:
Staffing
JD provided a staffing update.

He reported that recent interviews for a permanent DHT had not resulted in an appointment. However, Lorna Libreri remains in post as Acting DHT.
Gary Woodcock joins the office team.
Covid-19

JD provided an updated including arrangements in the event of a positive case, post-lockdown teaching support, risk assessments and scenario planning.

JD acknowledged that whilst the media had recently reported that schools will close early and return late from the Christmas 2020 period, nothing has been made official. It is understood that some form of blended learning will be required if this is the case.

Uniform

JD reflected it had been an anomalous year with different school approaches required. These actions do not necessarily set precedents going forward. So whilst the school will continue with relaxed uniform in Primary and Secondary, formal uniform will be returned at the latest August 2021. 

Continuity
JD explained that the school seeks to function ‘normally’ but clearly given Covid-19 restrictions, some things have needed tweaked and other matters radically re-envisaging. JD reflected on how the school has responded to matters such as parents’ nights, reporting, assemblies, outdoor learning, house competitions, and mock interviews.
SQA Exam Analysis

L.Libreri presented a 2020 Exam Analysis. These slides will be made available.
She reported that normally at this point in the year, the school would have Insights data which considers a wider range of qualifications (thus more reflective of attainment of school population) but Insights is delayed so a more reflective picture will be made available in Dec/Jan. Data presented tonight was based attainment data from Perth and Kinross Council an was based on KPIs (National Key Performances Indicators.)
Lorna discussed trend data and said overall looking healthy and pleased with picture. All data is probed by subject departments to identify areas for improvement and areas where additional support is needed. 

Lorna confirmed that National 5’s attainment levels will be evidence-based only this year. Clear guidance on attainment assessments has been provided to schools but more is expected.

Exam timetables have been published for Highers with first exam 10th May but updates are expected.

ASN
Jane Carmichael gave an update on ASN work.

· Club and activities have not been able to run given restrictions

· Secured some iPad and tablets for families through funding.

· Use of the pool on Sunday afternoon for ASN families

Karen Gatehouse reported on the ASN Senior provision which commenced in 2019/20 session and has capacity for up to 8 pupils. Currently 5 pupils. Attend own sessions and join other senior groups such as Art, Drama. Training programmes are authority and school led 

Cllr John Duff was welcomed and introduced himself as local councillor and Convenor of Lifelong Learning Committee. He discussed the work and challenges of council during this time and confirmed his ongoing support to the  school where appropriate and possible.
Governance – expenditure sign-off
Andy Pointer proposed that the Parent Council body have the ability to sign-off on expenses up to £100 outside meetings with an approval process that includes signatures from the Treasurer, Chair or Vice-Chair and a recent ex-Chair (such as Eleanor Roome, Emma Burtles, Karl Wright, Lyndsey Hurley). This is to cover items such as travel, small awards to support school initiatives and admin costs such as Zoom.

This was approved.
Q & A session
Are exams going to be cancelled? How will assessment work. Can we understand the use of evidence.

Yes and no. 

National 5 are cancelled. School has a decent amount of information of judging attainment levels but expect more detail from government. Subject guidance differs according to subject, varies from quite open approach to very prescriptive.

Higher and Advanced Higher are not cancelled and initial timetables have been set. But awaiting further updates. Some schools have been impacted by Covid-19 isolation requirements.

Concerns about missed work

First term has been about identifying where gaps are and providing support to remedy. Additional time / resource has been given from local authority to support this work. 

Access to laptops (secondary)

Rhona Munro advised that school has a number of devices able to distribute to young people on basis of need. Also, school has been successful in winning a grant for more devices.

Swimming pool: Access to the pool is guided by the local authority and currently there is limited use in the school day – made available only for certificate courses at this point in time.
The group discussed the use of masks, responses approaches to anxiety around wearing masks and the possibility of proving clear masks to teachers . Schools are not funded for face coverings for staff as the advice is this is a public health requirement that staff are required to comply with rather than work wear.
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